
 

Dear Licensee:

I am writing with an important update from the Office of Professional Licensure and
Certification (OPLC) regarding CE tracking. As you know, OPLC recently partnered
with CE Broker to require licensees to track their continuing education requirements
through a secure portal. Utilizing a continuing education tracking solution such as CE
Broker is intended to make the license renewal process more efficient, streamline
the continuing education audit process, and provide a platform for continuing
education instructors to offer approved courses.

While standardizing processes promotes efficiencies, OPLC recognizes that not every
solution is one-size-fits-all. Many licensees have provided feedback over the last
several months expressing a desire to continue to use an existing platform offered
through the National Council of Examiners for Engineering and Land
Surveying. OPLC sincerely appreciates this feedback,and has taken the opportunity
to evaluate the NCEES solution, CPC Tracking. While the solution does not provide a
platform for non-NCEES courses to be approved, it appears to satisfy the
requirements of Plc 308.04. Additionally, it is offered to all license types under the
Board of Professional Engineers and the Board of Land Surveyors, at no cost to the
licensee. On balance, it appears to be a solution that will work for the OPLC, the
Board, and Licensees.

Moving forward, Licensees may continue using CPC Tracking to track continuing
education. OPLC will not be requiring licensees under the Board of Professional
Engineers and the Board of Land Surveyors to use CE Broker for this purpose at this
time. OPLC appreciates your patience and your collaboration in this process.

Very truly yours,

Lindsey B. Courtney
Executive Director
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